
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF 

THE CITY COUNCIL 
 
June 1, 1988 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, convened 
in regular session the 1st day of June, 1988, at 7:30 p.m. in the 
City/County Auditorium at City Hall. Those present were LeRoy 
Kirkhart, R.T. Mantlo, Bill McCurry, Paul Nelson, and President of 
the Council John Bennett. O.F. Ragsdale and Reford Theobold were 
absent. Also present were City Manager Mark Achen, City Attorney 
Dan Wilson, and City Clerk Neva Lockhart. 
 
Council President Bennett called the meeting to order and 
Councilman Nelson led in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 
INVOCATION - Reverend Robert Wade, First Church of the Nazarene. 
 
MINUTES 
 
There being no corrections or additions to the minutes of the 
regular meeting May 18, 1988, they were approved as submitted. 
 
APPOINTMENTS TO THE GRAND JUNCTION PLANNING COMMISSION 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman Mantlo 
and carried, "Dutch" Afman and Jack Campbell were reappointed to 
four-year terms on the Grand Junction Planning Commission. 
 

PROCLAMATION DECLARING JUNE 12-18, 1988, AS "WESTERN WEAR WEEK" 
 
BIDS - AWARD OF CONTRACTS 
 
Patterson Road Widening - 1st Street to 7th Street - United 
Companies - $1,034,217.55 
 
Upon motion by Councilman McCurry, seconded by Councilman Kirkhart 
and carried, the Contract for Patterson Road Widening from 1st 
Street to 7th Street was awarded to United Companies in the amount 
of $1,034,217.55, and the City Manager was authorized to sign said 
Contract. 
 
Four-Wheel Drive Pickup Truck with Bed Hoist for the Parks 

Department - Fuoco Motor Company - $11,976 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Kirkhart, seconded by Councilman Mantlo 
and carried, the Contract for a Four-Wheel Drive Pickup Truck with 
Bed Hoist for the Parks Department was awarded to Fuoco Motor 
Company in the amount of $11,976, and the City Manager was 
authorized to sign said Contract. 
 
One and one-half (1 1/2) Ton Truck with Utility Bed and Hoist for 
the Persigo Sewer Plant - Fuoco Motor Company - $33,202 
 



Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman McCurry 

and carried, the Contract for one and one-half (1 1/2) Ton Truck 
with Utility Bed and Hoist for the Persigo Wastewater Plant was 
awarded to Fuoco Motor Company in the amount of $33,202, and the 
City Manager was authorized to sign said Contract. 
 
Waterslide Architect's Design and Construction Management Contract 
- Harkins/Call & Associates - Up to $30,100 
 
Upon motion by Councilman McCurry, seconded by Councilman Nelson 
and carried, the Contract for Waterslide Architect's Design and 
Construction Management was awarded to Harkins/Call & Associates 
in an amount up to $30,100, and the City Manager was authorized to 
sign said Contract. 
 

Parks Director Ted Novack confirmed that these funds will come 
from the Lottery funds. 
 
ORDINANCE NO. 2385 MAKING SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATIONS TO THE 
BUDGET OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION 
 
Upon motion by Councilman Nelson, seconded by Councilman McCurry 
and carried, the following entitled proposed ordinance was called 
up for final passage and read by title only: AN ORDINANCE MAKING 
SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATIONS TO THE BUDGET OF THE CITY OF GRAND 
JUNCTION. 
 
There were no comments. Upon motion by Councilman McCurry, 
seconded by Councilman Kirkhart and carried by roll call vote, the 

Ordinance was passed, adopted, numbered 2385, and ordered 
published. 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 20-88 APPROVING CONTRACT WITH THE COLORADO STATE 
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT FOR MAINTENANCE OF TRAFFIC CONTROL 
 
The following Resolution was presented and read: 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 20-88 
 
APPROVING A CONTRACT WITH THE STATE OF COLORADO FOR THE 
MAINTENANCE BY THE CITY OF CERTAIN TRAFFIC CONTROL EQUIPMENT ON, 
AND CERTAIN PORTIONS OF, PORTIONS OF STATE HIGHWAYS WITHIN THE 
CITY LIMITS OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION. 

 
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION: 
 
That that certain contract with the State of Colorado for the use 
and benefit of the State Department of Highways, a copy of which 
is attached hereto, whereby the City of Grand Junction obligates 
itself to maintain certain traffic control equipment on portions 
of the State Highway System at the expense of the State, as per 
the terms of said Contract, is hereby approved, and the City 
Manager is hereby authorized to execute the Contract on behalf of 
the City. 



 

PASSED and ADOPTED this 1st day of June, 1988. 
 
/s/ John W. Bennett 
____________________ 
President of the Council 
 
Attest: 
 
/s/ Neva B. Lockhart, CMC 
____________________ 
City Clerk 
 
(Above-mentioned Contract was not attached to Resolution when 
placed in Permanent Record.) 

 
Upon motion by Councilman Mantlo, seconded by Councilman Kirkhart 
and carried by roll call vote, the Resolution was passed and 
adopted as read. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The President of the Council adjourned the meeting. 
 
Neva B. Lockhart 
____________________ 
Neva B. Lockhart, CMC 
City Clerk 


